
MEMORANDUM
To: Planning Commission 
From: Ryan Harris, Senior Planner 
Date: July 19, 2024

RE: Bello Corner Infill Reduction Request

The Bello Corner Subdivision is located at 215 South Center Street. The proposed subdivision is in 
the R-8 zone and consists of 3 lots on 0.61 acres. The proposed subdivision is located in the R-8. 

The applicant is requesting to use the infill reduction standards in Santaquin City Code (SCC) 
10.32. The infill reduction standard allows a 20% reduction of the frontage and lot size. In the R-8 
zone, the lot size can be reduced to 6,400 square feet, and the frontage can be reduced to 64 feet if 
approved by the Planning Commission. 

The applicant is not seeking a reduction in lot size, as all three lots meet the 8,000 square-foot 
requirement in the R-8 Zone. The request focuses on a frontage reduction for Lots 2 & 3, which 
would bring the frontage for Lot 2 from 80’ to 65.69’ and Lot 3 from 80’ to 77.92. This reduction 
request falls within the 20% requirement. The frontages of Lots 2 & 3 cannot be expanded due to 
the existing house on Lot 1. If the frontages of Lots 2 & 3 were to expand, the home on Lot 1 would 
not meet setback requirements. 

The Planning Commission has the discretion to approve or deny the request. The approval of the 
infill reduction is required for the subdivision to move forward.

Motion: Motion to approve/deny the Bello Corner Subdivision infill reduction request, reducing the 
frontage requirement for Lot 2 to 65.69’ and Lot 3 to 77.92’.

Attachments:
1. Zoning and Location Map
2. Subdivision Plat

Zone: R-8
Size: 0.61 Acres
Lots: 3



Attachment 1: Zoning and Location Map

Property location



TYPICAL BUILDING SETBACKS &
PUBLIC UTILITY EASEMENTS

Attachment 2: Preliminary Plat
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